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WHEREAS, on March 11, 2020, the World Health Organization declared a worldwide pandemic 

respecting the spread of COVID-19; 

AND WHEREAS on March 17, 2020, the Government of Ontario issued an order declaring an 

emergency for the Province related to the outbreak of COVID-19; 

AND WHEREAS on March 23, 2020, the Mayor of the City of Mississauga declared an 

emergency at the municipal level related to the outbreak of COVID-19; 

AND WHEREAS on April 8, 2020, Council passed a resolution to waive the late renewal fees 

set out in the User Fees and Charges By-law 156-2019 for mobile licenses issued in 

accordance with the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04 (the “Mobile Licences”); 

AND WHEREAS on April 15, 2020 Council passed a resolution to defer renewal fees for Mobile 

Licenses until June 1, 2020 or until 30 days have passed following the re-opening of the public 

service counters, whichever date is later; 

AND WHEREAS on December 8, 2020 the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee noted support 

for deferring the mobile licensing fees again in 2021 for 120 days; 

NOW THEREFORE IT BE RESOLVED that the 2021 renewal fees for Mobile Licences be 

deferred for 120 days. 

 

 

 


